
 

 
 

 
 
 

From the Prez 
 
 

Hi everyone,  
 
 
 

Robert Brewer 
President 

 

There will not be a meeting in December. 
Seeing as my last day as President is the 31st 
of December and the club can’t exist without a 
full staff of board members it is very important 
that someone steps up to become president! 
 
So, if you want to nominate someone or 
yourself, let us know! 
Without a full set of board members, the club 
cannot exist. 
 
The next projected meeting will be on 6 Jan, 
changed back to Friday 5:30 pm.  Let me know                                                          
if you want to do a demo at rbrew2543@gmail.com 

 
Hope everyone stays warm and has a very good 
Christmas. 
   
    Robert 

 
 
 

December 2022 

CLUB OFFICERS 

PRESIDENT: 
ROBERT BREWER 
719-640-5325 
rbrew2543@gmail.com 
 
VICE-PRESIDENT: 
Steve Maikell 
 
semaike@hotmail.com 
 
TREASURER: 
Al Testa 
719-306-4831 
aat222@centurylink.net 
 
SECRETARY: 
Vacant 
 
LIBRARIAN: 
Russ Fellers 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR: 
 Steve Maikell 

WEBMASTER: 
Steve Maikell 

DEMOS/OUTREACH: 
Volunteer Needed 
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Editor’s Notes 
 
 
Still looking for folks to fill open positions; President, Secretary, and Demo/Outreach 
Coordinator. 

 

 
2023 Membership Dues! 
Individual Membership $30/Calendar Year (CY) Family Membership: $50/CY. 

Reciprocal membership $20 (for those members who already belong to the Front Range or 
Pueblo Clubs) 

Please make checks payable to: Pikes Peak Woodturners. You can mail it to our Treasurer, 
Al Testa, 2540 Brenton Dr, Colorado Springs, CO 80918 

Demonstrators Wanted 
Do you have skills or a type of turning you do often? Would you be willing to share your 
skills? The chapter is always looking for demonstrators. 

 
 

Fundraising & Raffle 
We’re always looking for ways to support our Chapter. Have an idea for a fundraiser? Grab 
one of the Chapter Officers and bend their ear. If you have some “nice turnable” wood 
laying around, that you know you won’t use, donate it to the raffle and get a free ticket. 

Want to write an article for the newsletter or a tutorial? Email it to Vic for now. And 
oh! By the way we are looking for an Editor for the Newsletter. 

 
 

Facebook Page 
Did you know we have a Facebook page? If you didn’t before you do now. Members post 
pictures of projects along with info on wood available for sale, trade or they just need it 
gone. When you have a chance, go check it out at: 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/191168840924000/ 
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